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Ascension (Thursday) Sunday Greetings,                                                                    May 8, 2016 
 

Celebrate! It is great that on the Feast of the Ascension we celebrate Confirmation. In our 
Gospel Jesus talks about being “clothed from on high…” Jesus ascends into Heaven after having 
prepared the apostles for the coming of the Holy Spirit… Bishop Hoeppner follows in the line of 
Apostles and in his Episcopal role confers the Sacrament of Confirmation and all its graces on our 
youth. This is a great Alleluia day. 

Celebrate! It is great to be able to announce that we have a new youth minister for St. Philips.  
Joining us in mid June will be: Luke Alexander, a student at BSU, and a member of a NET team who 
traveled the country for a year engaging youth and inviting them deeper into a faith life with Jesus. 
Many of you may know Luke. He is very excited to be a member of our parish and staff. His long job 
title is: Director of Youth Ministry, LifeTeen, Middle School, and Confirmation Faith Formation, short 
title: (Youth Minister) 

Celebrate! It is also a great joy to announce that the (again long title) Coordinator of Young 
Adult Campus Ministry, Adult Faith Formation, Pastoral Care, and Parish Communications has been 
hired. (Campus and Adult Faith Director) Blake Quick is joining the parish on May 23rd. Blake and 
family are active members of our parish. His connection as a student at BSU will help him in serving 
others. Blake looks forward to sharing his faith in Jesus. 

Celebrate! With the invitation to all BSU and NTC to join with our parish in liturgical 
celebrations this fall we needed to adjust the parish Mass schedule effective June 1st.  (Details are 
inside) 

Now for some serious topics: This week we received a note from Bishop Hoeppner covering 
two topics related to priests. Here is a direct quote from Bishop: “I am saddened to let you know that 
last Friday afternoon (April 29), the Diocese of Crookston was served papers through the office of Mr. 
Jeffrey Anderson, notifying us that the Diocese and St. Mary’s Parish, Red Lake, are being sued due to 
alleged sexual abuse of a minor by Father Pat Sullivan during Father’s tenure at St. Mary’s, Red Lake.  
Because of this allegation, in accord with the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People 
and the corresponding Norms, and our diocesan policy, I have placed Father Pat on Administrative 
Leave.  Father Pat denies any wrongdoing.  We will follow our diocesan policy for dealing with such 
matters.  Please keep in your daily prayer Father Pat, the faithful of St. Elizabeth Parish, Dilworth, St. 
Andrew Parish, Hawley, St. Mary’s Parish, Red Lake and all those involved.  And pray that the truth 
prevail and that this matter be quickly and fairly resolved.” 

The second item to make the news is in regard to Father Jeyapaul. Again a quote from Bishop 
Hoeppner: “I thought it important that I inform you as your bishop that I have been in contact with the 
bishop in Father Jeyapaul’s home diocese in India and have been assured that he has not assigned 
Father Jeyapaul to public ministry.  In fact, the bishop has ordered Father Jeyapaul to have no ministry 
in any parish, including saying Mass.  He has further ordered Father Jeyapaul to have no contact with 
minors.  He has directed Father Jeyapaul to live in a home for retired clergy. “Suspension” is a technical 
term in Canon Law, and although Father Jeyapaul’s suspension has been lifted, the severe restrictions 
on his living and acting mentioned above are firmly in place.  At no time after returning to India has 
Father Jeyapaul been assigned to public ministry.” 

Pentecost is next Sunday! It is the Holy Spirit that fills us with Faith, Hope, and Charity. You 
can tell by the cover article this week a lot happens in God’s parish. Thank you for your faithfulness, 
and your witness to Jesus alive and well. Please keep your prayer life strong. 

 

Blessings on your day!   Fr Chuck 



Monday, May 9 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Patricia Nugent     

Tuesday, May 10 
12:10 PM Mass: +Bob Evans        

Wednesday, May 11 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Leo Kueber 
 

Thursday, May 12 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Lloyd Hurley 
10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): +Celly Maus 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine) 
 

Friday, May 13 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jane Senger 
 

Saturday, May 14 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Alma Lucas 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Charles “Chuck” Schmitt 
 

Sunday, May 15 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Marge Seitz 
  9:00 AM Mass: +George Theroux 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For May 9 to May 15 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of May 9 to May 15 

Monday, May 9 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Social Concerns Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Programs Committee Mtg (Social Hall)          

Tuesday, May 10 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, May 11 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM School K-4 Spring Concert (Church)        

Thursday, May 12 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Church) 
  5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
 

Friday, May 13 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
10:30 AM Information Station Training (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, May 14 
  3:00 PM Wesley Bickler/Laura Hilde Wedding 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, May 15 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Senior Celebration (Social Hall) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 
 

Monday, May 9 
● Acts 19:1-8 
● Ps 68:2-3b,4-5acd,6-7b 
● Jn 16:29-33 
 

Tuesday, May 10 
● Acts 20:17-27 
● Ps 68:10-11,20-21,20-21 
● Jn 17:1-11a 
 

Wednesday, May 11 
   ● Acts 20:28-38 
   ● Ps 68:29-30,33-36b 
   ● Jn 17:11b-19 
 

   Thursday, May 12 
● Acts 22:30,23:6-11 
● Ps 16:1-2a,5,7-11 
● Jn 17:20-26 

Friday, May 13 
● Acts 25:13b-21 
● Ps 103:1-2,11-12;19-20b 
● Jn 21 21:15-19 
 

 

Saturday, May 14 
● Acts 1:15-17,20-26 
● Ps 113:1-8 
● Jn 15:9-17 
 

Sunday, May 15 
● Acts 2:1-11 
● Ps 104:1,24,29-31,34 
● Rom 8:8-17 
● Jn 20:19-23 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on June 5.  Please call the Parish  
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to John Thomas 
Grygelko and Jennifer Ann Pernat who celebrated 
the sacrament of Marriage at St. Philip’s on April 30th. 

PARISH LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism, Brooklyn Rose, 
Kaylee Lynn, and RaeLynn Annette Schulke, 
daughters of Kyle and Amber Schulke. May they be 
filled with the Holy Spirit! 

EXPANDING PARKING LOT SALE 
Due to the success of our Annual Parking Lot Sale, we’re 
expanding it. The Youth Ministry families will continue to host 
the Parking Lot Sale and the Knights of Columbus will have a 
food booth serving burgers and chips. This year we’re inviting 
other groups and families to join in the fun by staffing 
additional areas such as: inflatable games, bingo, and food 
stations. If you’re group or family would be willing to help out, 
please contact the Parish Office. This is a great way to earn 
volunteer hours. 

Cave Quest VBS –  
Following Jesus the Light of the World 
August 1 – 5, 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
 

At Cave Quest VBS, kids learn one important 
Bible Point each day, and it’s reinforced  
through Bible adventures, Saint Cards, songs, 
snacks and crafts that help children know 
more about Christ’s light!  So gear up and 
get ready to register – Registration Forms are 
available in the Narthex or Parish Office.  Cave Quest is for 
children 3 (by September 1, 2015) through 4th Grade (2015-2016 
school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.  

INTRODUCING: The Information Station… 
 

The Welcome Committee invites you to join the Information 
Station Ministry. We would like to have 2 people at each 
weekend Mass to staff an Information Station kiosk. Overall, 
we’re looking for 40 volunteers. We will be using Ministry 
Scheduler, so volunteers will be able to select the times they are 
available (or not available) to volunteer. The kiosk will contain 
helpful items such as: a facility map, Mass listening aids, 
envelopes, event calendars, previous weeks bulletins, registration 
forms, etc. This should be a fun and easy ministry. It will be a 
great way to meet new people and to learn more about the 
happenings at St. Philip’s. Families are welcome to sign-up for 
this ministry.  Information Station volunteers will be working 15 
minutes prior and 15 minutes after each weekend Mass. If you 
have any questions about this ministry, please contact Maggie 
McCalip 441-4906 mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org.  Interested 
volunteers should attend one of the following training sessions: 
Friday, May 13th at 10:30 AM or Monday, May 16th at 6:30 PM. 

How has Catholic Radio affected your life? 
Let the Lord show you the gifts He has in 
store for you when you support one of the 
most effective evangelization tools available 
today! Coming May 11th, 12th & 13th, you will 
have the chance to become an integral part 

of the driving force that keeps Real Presence Radio alive and 
growing in your listening area. We will be here live to answer 
your call on 820AM (Bemidji), 1370AM (Grand Forks), 1280AM 
(Fargo/Moorhead). Tune in to 820AM on May 12 at 11:00 AM 
to hear Fr. Chuck Huck and Fr. Don Braukmann at 1:00 PM. 
Thank you for your prayers and support. Call 1-877-795-0122 or 
send your gifts to PO Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208. 

The Feast of Our Lady of Fatima is this coming Friday, May 13. 
A Rosary Convocation to celebrate the 99th anniversary of her 
apparition will be held on this day, beginning at 5:00pm, at Our 
Lady’s Shrine, Old Crossing Treaty Park, in Huot, MN. A free will 
offering is requested to cover the cost of the meal. For more 
information, see the poster in the church or call Therese Warmus 

Bemidji Chorale 
Thirty-Seventh Annual Spring Concert 

Mother’s Day 
Sunday, May 8, 2016 ~ 7 PM 

Beaux Arts Ballroom ~ BSU Campus 
 

Conductor: Patricia Mason 
Accompanist: Wayne Hoff 

 

Ice Cream Social Following ~ Free Will Offering 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“The invocation of God’s mercy needs to rise up from the 
depth of hearts filled with suffering, apprehension and 
uncertainty, and at the same time yearning for an infallible 
source of hope...With the eyes of our soul we long to look 
into the eyes of the merciful Jesus…” 
                                                        ~ St. John Paul the Great

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

Revised Mass Schedule for St. Philip's,  
effective 6/4/2016 
 
 

 Sat Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri 

AM 
  7:30AM 8:30AM   8:30AM 7:00AM 8:30AM 

  9:00AM           

  11:00AM           

  4:00PM             

PM (Penn)             

  5:30PM 6:30PM   6:30PM       



May 7/8 

Week #44 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 5/1/2016) 

Envelopes  $   13,539.00 
EFT Env.  $     6,735.00 
Loose Plate  $     1,193.05 
Children’s      $        103.45 
Total                 $  21,570.50 
 

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #44)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  694,118.36 
 Loose Plate  $    41,265.90 
 Children’s  $      2,283.11 
 Total                 $ 737,667.37 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 785,985.00 
 

   (97.19% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP 
~ A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

DEVELOPMENT~STEWARDSHIP 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  Apr 30           5:30 PM  _          325______    
 May 1               7:30 AM          222______ 
 May 1           9:00 AM          375______ 
 May 1           11:00 AM                        396    ___ 

Liturgical Décor  
 

St. Philip’s needs many helpers to create a prayerful atmosphere 
in the worship space throughout the year, positions available 
both as worker bees and leadership. Many of the tasks are great 
jobs for families! If you can help or interested in working or 
managing, please contact Aana Freihammer 218-444-4262, or 
email afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Stewardship is Fun 
If you ever doubt whether Stewardship is fun, come to a St. 
Philip’s Spring Gala! This year I walked into the door and was 
greeted with smiling faces and trays of champagne. That pretty 
well set the mood for the evening.  
 

Throughout the evening I was touched by the intersection of 
two thoughts. 1) It is so much fun mingling with such great 
people: teachers, parents, alumni, grandparents and friends. 2) 
Look at all these great people generously coming together to 
support St. Philip’s School.  The Spring Gala was a perfect 
example of stewardship! People generously sharing their gifts 
from God of time, talent and treasure for his great glory! 
 

Thank you to the Spring Gala Committee for your generosity 
with your time and talent. Thank you to the St. Philip’s School 
teachers and staff for keeping a “tradition of excellence” which 
is the reason for this night of generous fun. Thank you to all the 
donors who generously gave of their treasure. Thank you all for 
showing that it’s fun to celebrate with generosity. 
 

I’m interested in hearing your own stewardship story. If you 
have a story to share, please contact me. Maggie McCalip (218) 
441-4906 or mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Ø HAPPY MOTHERS’ DAY to all the wonderful women in our 
lives. May God bless you!  

 

Ø Wednesday’s School Mass will be led by students from Ms. 
Meyer’s first grade. Please join us. 

 

Ø You are cordially invited to attend “Wing It” performed by 
our fourth graders and supported by the singing of our 
Kindergarten through third grade students. This, the first of 
our two Spring Concerts, will be presented on Wednesday, 
May 11, with preludes beginning at 6:10 PM. and the play at 
6:30 PM.  Fourth graders should be here at 6:00 and K – 3 
students should be in their classrooms by 6:15. 

 

Ø The 5th – 8th grade Spring Concert will be presented on 
Wednesday, May 18. 

 

Ø The Bemidji 5th Grade Invitational Art Fair opened Friday, 
May 6, and runs through May 21, at the “Watermark”, 505 
Bemidji Avenue. Please take time to visit. 

 

Ø The annual Modern Woodsmen Civic Oration Contest begins 
this week. The seventh and eighth graders will hone their 
oratorical skills as they present speeches in class as the first 
round of this contest. 

 

Ø Mid-term grades will be sent home with students on 
Thursday, May 12. 

 

Ø St. Philip’s students will lead prayer for Real Presence Radio 
at 11:00, noon, 1:00, and 2:00 on Thursday, May 12. Tune in 
to 820 AM to hear and pray with them. 

 

Ø The fourth and fifth grade Track & Field Day will be 
Wednesday, May 18. Good luck to all the participants. 

 

Ø An invitation to all our St. Philip’s School Volunteers: Please 
attend the Stewardship Appreciation event on Wednesday, 
May 25. This is for your entire family. Watch for more 
information to come. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom 
volunteers; chaperones; speech judges; school picnic; parish 
committees; welcome kiosk; expanded rummage sale; party 
planners for our 90th anniversary.  

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe 
Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org 
and following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for 
your cooperation. 

BABY BOTTLE FUNDRAISER 
 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center (NPCC) is, once again, 
doing a baby bottle fundraiser for 2016! Use the next month or 
so to fill the bottle with loose change, paper 
money or a check to help the Care Center. Return 
the bottles to the church or the Parish Office 
anytime until Fathers Day.  Thank you for your 
wonderful response  in helping those in need!   



Director of the Office of the New 
Evangelization and Justice 
The Diocese of Crookston is seeking a full time Director of 
the Office of the New Evangelization and Justice. This office 
serves the pastors and parishes in the endeavor of the new 
evangelization by helping pastors and parish leadership 
facilitate intentional disciples by offering training, programs, 
education and resources. This office will also serve in the 
area of justice by promoting the Corporal and Spiritual 
Works of Mercy and CRS and CCHD grants as well as local 
initiatives. We are seeking a candidate with an educational 
background in evangelization and justice along with some 
years of experience in both. The qualifying candidate needs 
to be a practicing Catholic who has an understanding of the 
teachings of the Catholic Church and desires to promote 
them. Send resume and references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese 
of Crookston, P. O. Box 610, Crookston, MN. 56716 or email 
the information to: jclauson@crookston.org. Interviews 
begin by June 1st. 

“Perhaps one of your friends has become pregnant 
unexpectedly.  As someone who has been there, I encourage 
you to support your friend in her new journey of being a 
mother.  Not sure how to help or what to say?’ Learn more at 
www.goo.gl/e60H2Z.”  -  USCCB 2015-16 Respect Life Program; 
“10 Ways to Support Her When She’s Unexpectedly Expecting” 
 

NEXT SILENT PRAYER HOUR AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD: 
Next Saturday, May 14 at 10 AM 

ABC Event Date Remaining Spots 
Wed. May 18 Filled 

Tues. May 24 Filled 

Wed. June 1 11 spots remaining 

Thurs. June 2 18 spots remaining 

Wed.  June 15 10 spots remaining 

Thurs. June 16 15 spots remaining 

Wed. June 29 4 spots remaining 

Thurs. June 30 9 spots remaining 

Sun. July 3 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 6 20 spots remaining 

Sun. July 17 Filled 

Tues. July 19 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 20 18 spots remaining 

Thurs. July 21 18 spots remaining 

Tues. July 26 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 27 20 spots remaining 

Thurs. Aug. 4 20 spots remaining 

Sun. Aug . 7 20 spots remaining 

Sat. Aug. 13 16 spots remaining 

Tues. Aug 16 20 spots remaining 

Space is limited to 20 people per ABC event.  Sign-up by going online to 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org or calling the parish office at 444-4262. 

Reserve your spot today! 
ABC Events are filling up fast! 
Join Father Chuck and fellow parishioners for a 

backyard barbecue and  tour of the rectory.  

Event Agenda 
1. Tour Rectory 

2. Eat Delicious Food 
3. Ask Fr. Chuck Questions 

ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  

RUMMAGE SALE AT SACRED HEART 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Wilton is hosting a fundraising 
rummage sale!  Funds will be used to support the church and 
local community.  If you wish to make a donation, please 
contact Karl or Colleen Oestreich at 218-333-0724. Sales begin 
at 8:00 AM sharp on Saturday, May 21st in the Social Hall, 
address is 135 3rd St. NW, Wilton, MN. 
 

A luncheon of barbecues, chips and dessert will also be 
available.  Sales will run until 4:00 PM on Saturday.  Arrive early 
for the best selection. 



YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please  
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant to 
notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call Tammy at 
the Parish Office, 444-4262 and we will arrange for a visit. 

Heartbeat Suicide Loss Survivor Support Group 
 

The next meeting of the Heartbeat Support Group for survivors  
of suicide loss will be May 10th. Many people who have lost a 
family member, friend, classmate, or colleague to suicide find 
that sharing openly with fellow suicide loss survivors about what 
they’ve lived through can help with the healing process.  
 

The group is open and appropriate for adult survivors who have 
lost a loved one to suicide as well as those supporting a 
survivor.  The groups will be held the second Tuesday of each 
month. The sessions will run from 7-8:30 PM. The group will be 
held at the Evergreen Youth & Family Services Drop In Center at 
610 Patriot Dr NW, Bemidji. The support group will be 
facilitated by adult suicide loss survivors trained in support 
group facilitation. Please visit www.evergreenyfs.org for a map 
and directions.  For more information please contact Stephanie 
Downey at 218-441-4565 or sdowney@evergreenyfs.org, Barb 
Bjerke at 218-556-9698 or Marcy LaCroix at 218-556-624. 
 

The Beltrami Area Suicide Prevention Program provides referral 
information and resources to survivors of suicide loss. For 
resources and information about Suicide Prevention please 
contact Stephanie Downey, Suicide Prevention Coordinator/
TXT4LIFE Regional Coordinator at 218-441-4565 or 
sdowney@evergreenyfs.org 

 

Thank You , Thank You!    
St. Philip’s 2016 

Spring Gala 
 

St. Philip’s School and the Spring Gala Committee would like to  
thank everyone that shared this special night in any way to  

support St. Philip’s School.  Thank you to all those that purchased tickets, 
donated auction items, and purchased auction items  

on the silent and live auctions. 
 

A Special Thank you to our Table Sponsors: 
Tom and Judy Osowski 

Hugh and Deb Welle 
Anonymous, Anonymous 

Bemidji Chrysler Center/Honda of Bemidji 
Dondelinger GM 

Kraus Anderson Construction 
Sanford Health 

North Central Services 
Midnight Sun Pools and Spa 

Northern Paving 
LePier Shoreline and Outdoors 

Reed’s Family Outdoor Outfitters 
 

Thank you to Ken K. Thompson Jewelry for the beautiful diamond  
for our diamond game.. 

Thank you to our anonymous matching auction fund donor and the various other 
anonymous donors who so generously contributed!. 

Booth’s are available to rent / 
$25….contact Paula in the Youth 

Office for more information.   
Sale is Saturday, June 25,  

8 AM - 4 PM 

Thinking about spring cleaning or 
having a garage sale this summer?  
Why not donate or rent a booth 
at St. Philip’s Youth Ministry  
Parking Lot Sale… all proceeds 
help sponsor youth mission trips. 



Come Holy Spirit.                               
Fill the hearts of your faithful:        

and kindle in them the                        
   fire of your love. 

Congratulations to the 11th graders who were Confirmed May 8, 2016 
 

Macy Anderson (St. Louise de Marillac)        Isaac Berg (St. Andrew the Apostle)  

Sarah Bofferding (St. Genevieve)              Caleb Carlson (St. James the Greater) 

Ian Cease (St. John Paul II)                  Madelyn Cease (St. Rita of Cascia) 

Paige DeLaHunt (St. James the Greater )       Sophia Djonne (St. Cecilia) 

Sarah Ek (St. Christopher)                  Kaitlyn Engelmeyer (St. Anne)     

Zachary Erickson (St. Rose of Lima)          Steven Johanns (St. Andrew) 

Jaret Lalli (St. Sebastian)                    Tony Long (St. Joseph)  

McKenna Shanfeld (St. Jude Thaddeus)        Jonah Muller (St. Maximilian Kolbe) 

Morgan Shanfeld (St. Isabella of France)        Nicholas Nagle (St. George) 

Samantha Nagle (St. Bernadette)              Noah Nei (St. Andrew) 

Ethen Pickett (St. Hubert)                           Carlie Schroeder (St. Christopher) 

Emily Serratore (St. Perpetua)                       Trevor Sledge (St. Joan of Arc) 

Jesse Smrekar (St. Padre Pio)                       Nathan Snell (St. Jude) 

Alexia Theis (St. Anthony of Padua)              Hannah Willford (St. Rebecca) 

Christopher Wright (St. Francis of Assisi)       Brandon Wright (St. George) 

Michael Trudeau (St. Bernard of Montjoux)     Jared Young (St. Maximilian Kolbe) 

Alexandra Neubeck (St. Catherine of Bologna)   Brady Duff  (St. Michael)  



We are very blessed at St. Philip’s Faith Formation to have people  
who are called to help our children and youth grow in the Catholic Faith.  

They come from many walks of life: High Schoolers, High School seniors, college  
students, adults with children in Faith Formation and adults who do not.   

What they all have in common is a desire to guide the children and youth 
 along their faith journey and to share our faith and beliefs with them.   

We are most thankful for their dedication. 

Children’s Liturgy   
 of the Word 
Susie Griggs 
Elli Morin & Family 
Lisa Martin & Family 
Abby Aylesworth 
Julie Maus 
Jackie Gibbons 
Abby Gibbons 
Amy Gish 
 
Preschool Sunday    
 School 
Sophia Djonne 
Sarah Djonne 
Sarah Haman 
Jennifer Parks 
Melissa Brown 
 
Elementary 
Tatiana Smerkar 
Madison Maki  
Madisen Erpelding 
Sarah Blumenshein 
Amy Gish 
Cory Gish 
Tami Erickson 
Jackie Whiting 
Sara Wielenberg  
Jenny Djonne 
Sarah Winkle 

Peter Hartmann 
Nancy Neis 
Stephanie Rupp 
Angie Nistler 
Kate Mischke 
Doris Swedmark 
Amy Zimmermann 
Deb Hemstad 
 
Middle School 
Brad Arel 
Erik Fitzgerald 
Nicole Kieson 
Patty Nagle 
Melissa Columbus 
Steve Pfleger 
Stephanie Bunich 
Andrea Bunich 
Mark Studer 
Kelly Brevig 
Elizabeth Mathews 
 
High School  
Stephanie Downey 
Sue Hengel 
Cathy Lalli 
Grant Frenzel 
Renae Donaghue 
Susan Dondelinger 
Rich Marsolek 
Kelley Hengel  

Dave Hengel 
Courtney Beise Haskins 
Amy Bofferding 
Theresa Wilander 
Jodi Maki 
Pat Snell 
Sandy Oustad 
Bob Revering 
Lorie Erpelding 
Kevin Erpelding 
Kari Frenzel 
Herb Bromenshenkel 
Connie Mangiamele 
Shannon Schmitt 
Michele Minogue 
Pam Gregg 
 
 
 
 

It is God’s wish 
that we grow in  
our faith. 

Mother Teresa  



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of May 14/15 

  
May 14, 5:30 PM 

  
Pentecost Sunday 

May 15, 7:30 AM 
  

Pentecost Sunday 

May 15, 9:00 AM 
  

Pentecost Sunday 

May 15, 11:00 AM 
  

Pentecost Sunday 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Jennifer Leisenheimer Joann Gardner Al Swedmark 

LECTOR Joanna Ferraro 
Robb Naylor 

Judy Stai 
Trish Jones 

Marilynne Hodapp 
Phil Hodapp 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Amy Buckanaga Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson LIFE TEEN 

ALTAR SERVER 
Ella Schwindt 
Garret Schwindt 
Will Schwindt 

Kiera Hoefer 
Aaron Hoefer 
Andrew Dondelinger 

Cami Adams 
Alex Froelich 
Daniel Froelich 

Gwen Youso 
Timothy Youso 
Nicholas Youso 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Joe Bofferding 

EMHC 

Laura Schwindt 
Eileen Gothman 
Deborah Millard 
Mary Westrum 
Kell Lovell 
Connie Aagard 
NOT FILLED 

Susan Dondelinger 
Patti Van Camp 
Pat Gavin 
Terry Jones (sub req.) 
Trish Jones 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
NOT FILLED 

Mark Studer 
Nicole Kieson 
George Gardner 
Zach Froelich 
Stephen Steele 
Theresa Steele 
Rachelle Hayes 
Mary Varriano 
Joann Gardner 

Patty Nagle 
Pat Kelly 
Courtney Haskins 
Jennifer Noble 
Judy Selby 
Al Swedmark 
Sue Hengel 
Jane Baukol 
Karen Williams 

USHER 

DuWayne Schwindt 
Mark Moris 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Chris Hanevold 

Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 
NOT FILLED 
Ron Hendricks 

Del Hager 
Norm Ricard 
Bob Schlichting 
Kirk Malkowski 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Randy Nyberg 
Barbara Fitzgerald 

HOSPITALITY  
FELLOWSHIP 

  Vi Hendricks 
Ron Hendricks 

Ed Daigle 
Gerri Daigle 
Michelle Sand 
Claude Sand 

Pat Odegard 
Karen Schaar 
Gail Haubrich (sub req.) 
NOT FILLED 

GREETER 
Bernie Schwindt 
Lois Jenkins 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Missy Fagerstrom 
Rose Fagerstrom 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 









 


